
January 2023 

 Welcome to 2023!  I hope each and 
everyone of you had a happy holiday season 
and want to wish everyone a safe and happy 
2023. 
 Each year, I put some reminders in this 
section when we turn the calendar over to a 
new year.  It’s a great time to reflect on the 
previous year(s) and see what worked for you 
and what didn’t and what can you do to help 
yourself in the future.  No matter the situa-
tion, remember that I am here to help you  
look at whatever it is you need help with. 
   As always, feel free to call or email me 
if you have any questions. 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Roberts, 
Spencer County Extension Agent for  
Agriculture and Natural Resources  

More Information 
 As always, if you need 
more information, feel free to 
call me at 477-2217.   
You can also email me at  
broberts@uky.edu or you can visit my  
website to view archived newsletters and 
news articles.  The web address is: 
www.spencerextension.com 

Soil Sample Now 
 As we have now moved into winter, it 
is still a great time to sample your fields,  
gardens, or lawns to see what type and how 
much fertilizer you need to make the soil as 
productive as possible.  For each sample you 
want to submit, we need at least one pint 
(sandwich bag) of dry soil 4-8 inches below 
the soil surface.  Please put your name and 
sample ID (north lawn, hayfield 2, etc.) on 
each bag. 
 This is a free service provided by the 
Spencer Co. Conservation District.  Thanks 
to them for sponsoring the soil sampling  
program. 
 Our office is open normal business 
hours, but you have the option to drop off 
your samples anytime you like.   
 As you pull into our parking lot, please 
go to the right to the back of our building.  
You will then see our pavilion and on the  
pavilion, you will see a blue tub to the right 
of the double doors.  Inside the tub, you will 
find some paperwork that you will need to fill 
out so that we can properly test your soil.  
Place the paperwork and samples back into 
the tub. 
 I’ll review the results and mail them 
back to you in 2-3 weeks.  
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Winter Safety Precautions 
 As we head into the coldest month of the 
year, it’s time to prepare yourself and your live-
stock.  Even in a season that averages above 
normal temperatures overall, you could still see 
several periods of bitterly cold temperatures 
mixed in. Average is the key word!  
 Here are some tips to keep you and your 
family members safe when spending time out-
side in the cold: 
 **Stay Dry: Wet clothes result in much 
faster heat loss. 
 **Stay Covered: Wear mittens or 
gloves, and a hat. At least half of your body heat 
is lost if your head is not covered. 
 **Dress In Layers: Trapped air between 
loose fitting clothing helps to insulate. Wool 
keeps you warmer than cotton, because wool 
fibers trap air pockets. When wool is exposed to 
damp conditions, it has natural wicking proper-
ties that pull moisture away from your skin and 
keep you dry. Also, try to use an outer layer that 
is water resistant, to keep clothes and skin un-
derneath from getting wet in the first place. 
  **Stay Informed: Stay up to date on the 
latest forecast for temperatures and wind chill. 
(Wind chill is how much colder the temperature 
“feels like” based on the amount of wind).  
 Prolonged exposure to the cold can also 
lead to Hypothermia, which is a medical emer-
gency that occurs when your body loses heat 
faster than it can produce heat, causing a dan-
gerously low body temperature. Normal body 
temperature is around 98.6 F (37 C). Hypother-
mia occurs as your body temperature falls below 
95 F (35 C). It is important to know the signs of 
Hypothermia so that you can identify it happen-
ing and get the person help!  

Recordkeeping 
 As we are now into 2023, I want to 
remind everyone the importance of good 
recordkeeping.   
 It is important to 
keep records if not on a 
daily basis, at least a 
weekly basis.  Not only 
will this help you when 
it comes tax return time, 
but it will help you in 
deciding which crops 
work for you and those 
that do not.  Remember, 
records aren’t just  
financial, but can also be 
production related as well. 
 We have some great recordkeeping 
books here at our office.  Feel free to stop 
in and pick one up at your convenience if 
you like or we can mail them out to you. 
 

Gardening Tips 
**Wood ashes from the fireplace can be 
spread in the garden, but don’t overdo it. 
Wood ashes increase soil pH, and excess 
application can make some nutrients  
unavailable for plant uptake. Have soil  
tested to be certain of the pH before adding 
wood ash.  
**Sketch your garden plans on paper,  
including what to grow, spacing,  
arrangement and number of plants needed.  
**Keep holiday poinsettias and other plants 
near a bright window. Water as top of soil 
becomes dry.  
**Look through nursery catalogs or visit 
websites and make plans for landscape and 
home orchard additions. Order plants early 
for best selection.  
**Check young trees for rodent injury on 
lower trunks. Prevent injury with hardware 
cloth or protective collars.  
 
These tips are provided by the Purdue Uni-
versity Cooperative Extension Service.  
They are located at https://
www.purdue.edu/hla/sites/yardandgarden/
publication/gardening-calendars/ 
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